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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

October 13, 2010 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, October 13, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Andrew Livernois, Steve Ober and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present. 











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment 








 
  1.1
Ian Raymond Re: Report from the Jordan Institute – Mr. Raymond provided the BOS with a revised report regarding the Highway Garage. 







2.0 School Budget Committee / School Reps.  –  Brian Gallagher, Tim Lang and Dana Newt of the School Board were present. Nina Gardner of the School Budget Committee was present.  Chair Nickerson stated the School Representatives are not present because they wanted to meet as a whole board. Chair Nickerson reemphasized the Town would like to see the School's budget kept down. Mrs. Gardner stated a level funded budget request has been but however some add-on items may be included which won't allow for things to be down. Mrs. Gardner informed the BOS that the School Budget Committee would be receiving the budget on December 23rd then review it through the month of January.  Chair Nickerson stated he would like the School Board and the School Representatives from Sanbornton, to keep the Town in mind because residents can not pay their mortgages and he is unsure what will happen.  



Selectman Livernois asked what the school budget process is and Mrs. Gardner replied administration creates the budget within the guidelines then the budget gets given to the School Board. Selectman Livernois asked when the budget meeting would take place.  Mrs. Gardner stated currently they meet on the 3rd Thursday on the month but the meeting schedule will be adjusted at the next meeting, to at least two meetings a month minimally with a February Public Hearing.  Mrs. Gardner noted the School Budget Meetings are posted on the school's web-site and they are open to the public. Chair Nickerson asked if a lot of public attended the meeting and Mrs. Gardner replied not really. The BOS and those in attendance discussed the Town Meeting change to May.  Mrs. Gardner noted the same interest is not there as before.  Selectman Livernois stated the outcome of the change was unintentional and the BOS tried to change Town Meeting back to March. Mrs. Gardner stated they could try to get Metrocast to televise the School's Budget Meetings.  Mr. Gallagher asked if the Board could get them a percentage number of the people losing their homes and Chair Nickerson replied yes.  Mrs. Gardner noted the other difficulty is that the Town of Northfield has two vacancies that are still not filled and Tilton just filled two.  Mr. Lang stated the budget will be level funded inclusive of contractual raises (2%). 






Mrs. Gardner noted environmental programs have been taken out, extra teachers have been removed due to low enrollment, field trips have been reduced with a fuel savings and a new Special Education Teacher has looked at expanded placement. Mrs. Gardner informed the Board that the State is changing the calculation rate for drop-out and graduation.  









Selectman Ober stated he has seen an increase of four families at the Town Food Pantry with fourteen families total and asked how do they ensure children are not hungry at school.  Mrs. Gardner replied reduced lunch is totally anonymous and each  child receives a card through significant funding through the State. Mrs. Gardner asked the Board to be sure to have Melanie VanTassel notify the school. New lunch program account procedures were discussed. The BOS thanked the School Budget Committee for their insight.   


       



 







3.0 Old Business 









  3.1 Highway Garage – Chair Nickerson reported that most of the excavation work has been completed with a couple of more drains to be installed and the steel is on the way. Selectman Ober stated the Board took a vote last week to use the $40K-$60K that the Highway garage project is under, to hook up the radiant floor heating and feels he should rescind his vote, to hang on to the project's funding but when the project is complete bring it back to the voters. Chair Nickerson stated he doesn't feels the vote was wrong but would feel that way if, they added 30 feet to the building with a bunch of extras but that is not the case, the BOS cut things. Selectman Livernois noted the Town voted up to $1.1 million dollars and they trust the Board to spend the funds but the $40K difference would be negligible to the taxpayer's tax rate. 

3.2 Hunkins Pond Road project – Chair Nickerson reported that some trees have been taken down, excavation work, dirt work and pipe work has taken place.  

 

3.3 Library Cupola Bid
- Under advisement. 





  3.4 Hoyle & Tanner Associates – TA Veloski reported that it would be 2-3 days for the survey work, 2-3 weeks for the design work and then would be going to the NH DES.        3.5
“Closed Town” Police Details – TA Veloski stated he needs to post the new ordinance for 14 days then a Public Hearing is held. The BOS reviewed an email from Attorney Boldt. TA Veloski informed the BOS that there is a proposed warrant article to take the police details out of the operating budget and in to its own non-lapsing fund with a second warrant article to raise & appropriate $25K, if the 1st article fails or will become null & void if the 1st article passes. 






              3.6 Department Head coverage – TA Veloski provided the Board with a worksheet of potential costs (less than $2K annually) and noted the funds would need their own line item. The Board okayed. 









 



4.0 New Business









  4.1
Cemetery – Access Road  – Seven bids were received to construct the road but the low bidder was Rines Construction in the amount of $7,500 dollars.  





4.2 Perkins Road – Selectman Livernois made a motion to approve $3,500 dollars of hand/paving work on Perkins Road. Chair Nickerson seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 







 

  4.3
Fire Prevention & Education supplies – Selectman Ober made a motion to authorize Chief DeSilva to purchase items in the amount of $781.60 dollars for Fire Prevention & Education. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 









  4.4
Personnel Action form – The BOS signed/authorized forms for Robert Frame & Michael Skeets as new volunteers. 










5.0 Authorize Payroll & Accounts Payable Registers – The BOS reviewed/signed the payroll & accounts payable registers. The accounts payable register was made available for public inspection.









    

6.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – McBey, Kelly & Tina filed a Timber Intent for Tax Map 27, Lot 2, Morrison, Thomas filed a Timber Intent for Tax Map 16, Lot 20-2 and Morrison, Thomas filed a Timber Intent for Tax Map 16, Lot 44. The BOS signed/approved all three of the above. 













7.0 Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – Food Pantry – None at this time. 














8.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes  





              9.1 10/06/2010 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, October 6, 2010. Selectman Livernois motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of October 6, 2010 with corrections. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.











9.0 Correspondence – The BOS reviewed.




        














10.0 Town Administrator’s Report – None at this time. 







11.0 Selectman's Reports

12.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 20, 2010 at the Town Office @ 6:30 p.m.












13.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:19 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

10/13/2010

BOS Approved Minutes


